
  

 
 

 

DATE: 

TO: 

FROM: 

 

SUBJECT:  

 

 

CEQA: 

 April 22, 2025 
 
Honorable Mayor and City Council  

John Guertin, City Manager 

Award Contract and Authorize the City Manager to Sign Agreement with 

Monterey Peninsula Engineering (MPE) in the amount of $35,000 for the 

Rosita Rd Slurry and Restriping Project 

 

Staff has determined this project to be Class 1 categorically exempt per 

Section 15301 of the CEQA Guidelines. 

 

 
Discussion 
 

In January, the City and Coastal Paving and Excavating completed emergency road work on a 
section of Rosita Road near the intersection with Angelus Way. This project was federally 
funded through the Federal Highway Administration (FHWA) and only covered necessary 
emergency work. The project did not include other components such as a slurry and restriping of 
the road and intersection. 
 
To improve aesthetics and longevity of the road surface as well as safety, staff recommends a 
slurry and restriping project for the section of Rosita Rd. between Paloma and Angelus. Slurry 
seal applications serve to seal the cracks, restore lost flexibility to the pavement surface, provide 
a deep, rich black pavement surface color, and help preserve the underlying pavement structure. 
The new striping will improve safety by increasing visibility of the lanes over the steep transition 
of the road as well as improved visibility of the STOP bars at the intersection. 
 

In the next couple of weeks, MPE will be conducting street slurry work throughout portions of the 
city as part of water main work for CalAM. To take advantage of the timing and economies of 
scale for our small project, staff is recommending approval of the proposed contract on a sole-
source basis. 
 
Fiscal Impacts 
 
The not-to-exceed amount of the contract is $35,000. The FY 2024-25 adopted budget included 
$150,000 in SB1 funds for the Rosita Emergency Repair project. Of this funding $85,000 was 
utilized for the repair project, leaving sufficient funds for this project.  
 

Recommendation 



  

 
Approve award of a sole-source agreement with Monterey Peninsula Engineering (MPE) for $35,000 
for the Rosita Rd Slurry and Restriping project.      
 
Attachments 
 

• Rosita Slurry Agreement with MPE 
 
 

Respectfully submitted, 

John Guertin 

City Manager 
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